
Arica Andreatta, Chairman 

Karl Sporleder, Commissioner 

Mitchell Wardell, Commissioner 

  

 

 

HUERFANO COUNTY GOVERNMENT 

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT  
 

 

 
Date:  July 23, 2024 

To:  Huerfano County Board of County Commissioners 

From:  Carl Young, County Administrator 

Re: Report for the July 23rd Regular BOCC Meeting 

Please accept the following report of accomplishments, updates, and upcoming activities. 

 

Open Positions 

 Communications Officer/Dispatch – Closes 8/9/2024 

 Deputy Officer – Open Until Filled 

 Detention Officer – Open Until Filled 

All County Job Openings, including duties, qualifications, and wages are posted on the County 

Website at https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huerfano 

 

Notes to the Board 

 Angela Wakeman, County HR Officer, and I have meeting with One Digital and Public 

Sector Healthcare Group to review what options the County may have to lower healthcare 

costs.  We have not seen 2025 numbers from either group.  While I don’t believe that 

changing from CTSI’s County Health Pool is in the County’s long term interest, I do believe 

that checking the market is good practice. 

 This year’s legislative priorities include a number of proposals that could be of benefit to 

Huerfano County.  We should be as engaged as possible with discussions on HUTF and 

County funding streams generally.  It is very clear that many of our colleagues across the 

State are in similar positions, wrestling with the real costs of legislative changes and 

increasingly higher costs of doing business. 

Activities 

 July 10, 2024 – Met with GMS regarding Gardner Sewer Project and potential projects for 

GPID, including an update of the rules. 

 

 July 11, 2024 – Attended Planning Commission Meeting and Workshop.  At the Workshop 

the Commission completed their first review of the draft comprehensive plan.  I have sent 

their notes to SE Group so they can make revisions. 

 

 July 12, 2024 – Meet with McKinstry regarding 129 Kansas Remodel Project.  They hope to 

have the project through Plan Review with AEC West by the end of August. 
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 July 15, 2024 – Attended Energy Performance Contracting Ribbon Cutting, thank you to 

McKinstry, AdPro, Celena Valdez, Kim Trujillo, Lester Berry, Chris Bechaver. 

 

 July 17, 2024 – Met with Two Peaks Fitness on sustainability of the new Gym. 

 

 July 18, 2024 – Met with Public Sector Healthcare Group to learn more about their programs 

offerings. 

 

 July 19, 2024 – Attended CCI Proposed Issues Discussion. 

 

 July 22, 2024 – Met with One Digital to review their findings having reviewed our current 

benefit offerings. 


